
 

 
 Welcome to Weir  
 

 
 
On Tuesday, November 15th, we welcomed all Weir students to the newly rebuilt school. The smiles 
and looks of excitement on the many faces of students as they took their first glimpse of the school 
was heartwarming to witness. Noah, a grade four student, exclaimed, “the school is so big and 
beautiful, I just want to hug it.” His words really capture the essence of what we are trying to create at 
Weir; a school that feels like a hug. Our gym is also finally ready for use as of Monday, December 5th. 
Things we love about our new building: 
 

• The big, beautiful, colourful windows in our lobby, gym, and multi-purpose spaces 

• The common areas and sliding doors between classrooms 

• The new furniture 

• The shorter basketball hoops 

• Our giant multi-purpose space and beautiful library 

• Being together 
 
For the full story and short video, please use the following link: 
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/dr-george-m-weir/About-
Us/news/_layouts/15/ci/post.aspx?oaid=a9734e68-fffe-4c6a-8569-1db7af42c9c4&oact=20001 

November 
2022 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/dr-george-m-weir/About-Us/news/_layouts/15/ci/post.aspx?oaid=a9734e68-fffe-4c6a-8569-1db7af42c9c4&oact=20001
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/dr-george-m-weir/About-Us/news/_layouts/15/ci/post.aspx?oaid=a9734e68-fffe-4c6a-8569-1db7af42c9c4&oact=20001


 Weir Open House 
 
Please join us for our open house next 
week on Wednesday, December 7th from 
5:30pm – 7:30pm. Please enter through 
the main doors located on E. 44th avenue. 
Tours will begin at 5:30pm with speeches 
and student musical performances 
beginning in the gym at 7:00pm. Please 
RSVP using the link here so we can get a 
sense of numbers (thank you if you have 
already completed this step). HERE 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photo Retake Day – Friday, December 2nd  
 
If your child(ren) would like photo retakes, please have your child(ren) bring their proof sheet with 
them back to school on Friday (see picture). 
 

 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=WC6KCzB7CEq6t9dVWeDjpXwnGNb0SXhLtr2twQpoqzNUM0JIOFpKQUY1Uk9CSjRKRkUyUDZVMzY1Wi4u


 
Snow Closure  
 
Clearly winter weather has arrived! On snowy 
mornings, please check the home page of the VSB 
website for updated information regarding daily 
snow closures. School closure decisions due to snow 
will be posted to the district website by 7:00am. You 
can also check local radio stations and the VSB 
twitter account. Mr. McMitchell will also notify all 
families via email of school snow closures by 
7:30am. 
 
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx 
 
 

 
 
Please Keep Dogs on Leash 
 
Please ensure that all dogs coming onto school grounds remain on leash. We have a number of 
children and adults who uncomfortable with dogs and appreciate adult owners managing their leashed 
animals.  
 

 
 
 
EpiPens 
 
If your child requires an EpiPen, we want to ensure that it is managed 
effectively in order to keep your child safe. Please observe the following two 
scenarios: 
 

• Allergy is Life-Threatening – Your child needs to wear the EpiPen at all 
times at school. Please ensure that your child has an EpiPen case or 
holder that they can wear.  
 

• Allergy does not pose threat to life – We will store your child’s EpiPen 
in a labelled, secured drawer in the First Aid room. 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx


Westcoast Weather 
 
In alignment with other VSB elementary schools, Weir has a 
westcoast weather policy. This means that we expect 
students and staff to dress for the weather. We will go 
outside for recess and lunch during light rain and snow 
conditions. In periods of excessively heavy rain or snow, we 
will hold inside recess and lunch periods. 
 

 
 
 
 Expansion to the Weir School Catchment 
 
  
The District is seeking input about proposed boundary changes that affect Carleton, Cunningham, Weir and 
MacCorkindale school catchments. The District proposes to reduce the Carleton catchment area and expand 
catchment boundaries for Cunningham, Weir and MacCorkindale.  
  
As you may know, students who reside in the Carleton catchment area have been attending neighbouring 
schools since the building was closed following a fire in 2016. The proposed catchment area changes will 
prioritize convenience and choice for Carleton catchment families by enabling them to easily apply to nearby 
catchment schools. 
  
Feedback received through this engagement will be provided to the Board for their consideration as per AP 305. 
Please note that the Board has not yet decided on any catchment changes.  
  
Learn more about the proposed change at an information session: 

  
Information sessions will provide an overview about the proposed changes as well as an opportunity to raise 
questions for staff to address.  
  

• In-person info session 1: Tuesday, December 6 | 2:30 pm – 5:30 pm at Cunningham Elementary School 
• Online info session 2: Tuesday, December 6 | 6:00 – 7:00 pm  

  
You may also send written feedback to engage@vsb.bc.ca to share your input on the proposed boundary 
changes. All emails received until December 16 will be shared with the Board as part of the final report 
summarizing What We Heard.  
  
A post-engagement survey will be made available after December 6. Carleton catchment families will be invited 
to answer specific enrolment questions.  
  
Need more information? 

• Click here to find background information on the proposed school catchment boundary changes. 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/District/Planning_and_Facilities/Engagement/Carleton/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/District/Departments/Office_of_the_Superintendent/Administrative-Procedures-Manual/Administrative%20Procedures%20Manual%20Library/Section%20300/AP_305_School_Catchment_Boundaries.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/dec-6-information-session-in-person-tickets-474887269607
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/dec-6-information-session-online-tickets-474888051947
mailto:engage@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/District/Planning_and_Facilities/Engagement/Carleton/Pages/default.aspx


 

Reporting Absences from 
School 
When reporting your child(ren)’s absence from 
school. Please the following safe arrival number.  

 
 
Indigenous Focus Day 
 
Weir staff had a powerful day of learning on 
Friday, November 25th where we explored what 
Truth and Reconciliation looks like in our school. 
We have committed to quite a few actions to 
start and others to continue alongside our 
learners including a morning acknowledgment of 
the traditional territories.  
 

 
Where are the Bells?!?!?! 
 
Families who drop off and pick up their child(ren) from school 
might have noticed that we have reduced the duration and 
frequency of school bells at our school. During the industrial 
revolution, school bells were used to help transition students 
into post-graduation jobs in factories that operated on bell 
systems to start and stop the shifts of factory workers. In 
addition, bells can also be quite upsetting for our students with 
extra sensory needs. As an effort to create a more peaceful 
environment in our school that respects that learning involves 
patience and time, we have limited our bells to signal the 
beginning of our day and the end of recess and lunch.  

 
Keeping Ourselves Healthy 
 
We are firmly in cold and flu season at the moment. With the continued presence of Covid, we need to 
continue to practice disease prevention practices to reduce disease transmission including: 
 

• Wash your hands regularly 

• Monitor for symptoms and stay home if you are unwell 

• Wear a mask (personal choice) 



A Message from Vancouver Parks and Recreation 
 

 



 


